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The proposed update in runoff treatment threshold from the current 5,000sf of PGIS to 2,000sf of
PGIS will disproportionally impact development of individual single family residential (SFR)
housing not associated with a plat and would result in a very limited reduction in pollutants within
stormwater. The overall cost to implement treatment on a SFR property compared to the limited
water quality benefits make this a very inefficient approach to reducing pollutants within
stormwater. A reduction in the current threshold at this time should not be considered practical
when considering the ongoing housing crisis in Washington State and the need for additional
housing for which this policy would further prevent.


